Notice of proposal to discontinue Hope High School (Community)
Notice is given in accordance with section 15(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 2006 that Salford City Council, Children's Services Directorate, Minerva House, Pendlebury Road, Swinton, M27 4EQ intends to discontinue Hope High School (Community), Prestwood Road, Salford, M6 8GG, on 31 August 2008. 
It is proposed that pupils currently attending Hope High School (Community) will, from 1 September 2008, attend the new Academy, initially on the existing school site and subsequently in a new building on the Salford Quays site (site surrounded by Trafford Park, Broadway and King William Street) on 
1 September 2011.  Admission may also be sought to other local schools, subject to places being available.

It is intended that the Academy will provide 900 places for boys and girls between the ages of 11 and 16.  
All the necessary statutory consultation requirements relating to the proposal have been complied with.

There are plans to invest significantly in the public transport system in Salford in the next five years.  The proposed new Academy building will be situated on Metro link and bus routes.  Special transport arrangements will be put in place by Salford City Council for pupils who are displaced from Hope High School (Community) as a result of the closure, in order to facilitate their attendance at the proposed new Academy, in September 2011.
 

The Local Authority are developing a travel plan which will include a range of practical measures to increase the number of staff and pupils that walk, cycle or use public transport to get to school.  Issues relating to the environmental impact of an over-reliance on car usage will form part of the curriculum offered in the Academy.
A complete copy of the closure proposal can be viewed at www.salford.gov.uk/bsf
A hard copy can also be obtained from:
Kathryn Mildenstein, Children’s Services Directorate, Minerva House, Pendlebury Road, Swinton M27 4EQ.  Tel: 0161 778 0420.                  Fax: 0161 728 6098.  E-mail: kathryn.mildenstein@salford.gov.uk. 
Within six weeks from the date of publication of this proposal, any person may object to or make comments on the proposal by sending them in writing to Kathryn Mildenstein, Children's Services Directorate, Minerva House, Pendlebury Road, Swinton, M27 4EQ, 
Fax: 0161 728 6098.  E-mail kathryn.mildenstein@salford.gov.uk 
Signed: B Spicer
Barbara Spicer

Chief Executive

Dated: 15 November 2007
Explanatory Notes

1. Until 31 August 2008 pupils presently attending Hope High School (Community) will remain on their existing site.  Pupils will transfer to the Academy which will open on the existing site on 1 September 2008 and in a new school building on the Salford Quays site by 1 September 2011.  In addition the Academy will offer 250 places for male and female students between the ages of 16 - 19 in a sixth form unit once the Academy is located on its new site.
2. The original time frame for the discontinuance of Hope High School (Community) was 31 August 2009.  However following discussion with the proposed Academy sponsor (Oasis Community Learning) and the Department for Children, Schools and Families (DCSF), a decision has been made to propose the acceleration of the opening of the Academy.  It is now proposed that Hope High School (Community) will close on 31 August 2008.
3. The Local Authority has re-consulted on the proposed 2008 implementation dates.  
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